

14 October 2020

Tel: 01208 831 418

Web: www.nanstallonschool.co.uk

Headteacher: Mr B. Stephenson MA (Ed) NPOH

Dear Parents and Carers,

Proposed Change to Admissions Criteria for Nanstallon CP School

Every year schools and academies are required to review their admission arrangements. The aim is to ensure that the arrangements continue to be appropriate, and that they comply with all the relevant requirements.

At the September 2020 Governing Body meeting it was agreed that Nanstallon School would consult on the existing admission arrangements. The proposed change would take effect from the beginning of the academic year 2022 to 2023, allowing pupils whose parent/carers have been employed by Nanstallon School for over two years to be considered against the main criteria. Oversubscription Criteria of the Admissions Policy on page 3, point 5 would be amended to read: "Children of staff

- a) where the member of staff has been employed at the school for two or more years at the time at which the application for admission to the school is made, and/or
- b) the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage."

The consultation will run from 31 October 2020 until 11 December 2020. Parents and Carers are particularly welcome to comment on the proposed change to the admission arrangements for 2022/23. Please send your comments to Linda Cackett, Clerk to the Governors lcackett@nanstallon.cornwall.sch.uk

Yours faithfully,

Mr B Stephenson (Headteacher)